
November 15, 2024 

The Honorable Charles E. Grassley 
Ranking Member  
Committee on the Budget  
United States Senate  

Dear Senator Grassley: 

This responds to your November 5, 2024, request that the Office of Inspector General for the 
Election Assistance Commission (EAC OIG) review all Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) 
complaints against EAC OIG employees received in the past 5 years.   

We conducted a review of agency records and confirmed that there have been no EEO 
complaints filed against EAC OIG employees in the past 5 years. Likewise, there have been no 
sexual harassment investigations of EAC OIG employees and no outside counsel or private 
law firms retained or used by EAC OIG for sexual harassment claims. 

If you have further questions, please contact me, or Michael Rivera, Counsel to the Inspector 
General, at 202-578-1202.  

Sincerely, 

Sarah Dreyer 
Acting Inspector General 
202-853-4780




